
 
 

Moving Beyond Class Rank  

Beginning with the 2020-21 school year, as with many schools throughout the nation, Bellingham Public Schools 
will no longer calculate class rank and will no longer record or share high school class rank on transcripts or with 
institutions of higher learning. 

Class rank for high school students has been a longstanding tradition at many schools but provides little in the 
way of assessing student achievement. The class ranking model also contributes to peer competition and an 
unhealthy educational environment where we compare students against each other. No two students take all the 
same classes throughout their four years of high school. Last year, our district had over 50 students that qualified 
as “first in their class,” regardless of the combination of classes they took or what challenge their couc

classes, particularly if they are a part of community of learners committed to excellence. 

Our district work in the area of Equity, Diversity and Inclusion clearly highlights the fact that not all students 
come to school with the same advantages, disadvantages or context for their academic achievement.  It has been 
an unfortunate tradition that the systems within American schools are set up in ways that favor certain 
demographics.  In addition, with our district decision in Spring 2020, based on state guidance, that all students 
receive ‘A’ grades or ‘I’ grades during the COVID closure, this brings up e(i)-15.e(e(i)-1[ mi)-2.9  (a)-1.75. 


